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The FIA PTG Letter also recommended the Commission update the definition of an ATS before 

finalizing the Proposal to capture all types of multilateral Government Securities trading platforms 

– including multilateral Request for Quote (RFQ) platforms. However, we note the Commission 

went beyond the fixed income electronic trading platforms focused on in the 2020 Concept Release 

by including Communication Protocol Systems that make available for trading any type of 

security. We are unsure of the impact of these changes on equity securities markets or digital asset 

securities markets, and the economic analysis provided in the Proposal provides little clarity. We 

encourage the Commission to consider providing additional clarity regarding the intended scope 

of the new “exchange” definition across asset classes, and to further re-affirm the clear intent to 

only capture truly multilateral trading venues.  

 

If you have any questions or need more information, please contact Joanna Mallers 

. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

FIA Principal Traders Group 

 

 
 

Joanna Mallers 

Secretary 
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